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NOTICE OF POSTING 
OIG Case # IG-18-006 

Respondent: John Andree 
 

Pursuant to 605 ILCS 10/8.5 (e)(3), the attached redacted summary report is being posted to the 
Illinois Toll Highway Authority’s public website. As required by law, the Office of the Inspector 
General for the Illinois Toll Highway Authority (OIG) sent a copy of this report to the 
Respondent and gave him until October 16, 2019 to provide suggested redactions or a written 
response. Respondent provided no response. 
 
The OIG completed an investigation that showed that Andree and his supervisor, Manager B, 
were assigned “operationally-assigned” Tollway vehicles and had been allowed to use these 
vehicles and adjust their workday routines to their advantage with little, if any, discernable 
benefit to the Tollway. Our investigation established reasonable cause to find that these 
arrangements were inconsistent with Tollway vehicle use and time/attendance policies and 
constituted waste of Tollway resources. We recommended appropriate disciplinary action for 
Andree, Manager B and their General Manager, as well as other administrative corrective action, 
including reassessment of vehicle assignments. 

The Tollway responded by highlighting the employees’ good work records and their need for 
Tollway vehicles to perform their duties but acknowledged that some of their actions violated 
Tollway policies. Consequently, the Tollway imposed a ten-day suspension on Andree for 
misuse of the operationally-assigned vehicle to drive to and from a Tollway location (not his 
assigned worksite) nearest his home. The Tollway further assigned him a permanently assigned 
vehicle and required him to sign in and out of his work site at M-02. 

The Tollway imposed a one-day suspension on Manager B for failing to supervise Respondent 
respecting vehicle use, and for submitting illegible vehicle logs, taking an unauthorized trip 
home in a tollway vehicle and failing to adequately document work hours. The Tollway further 
required Manager B to park the operationally assigned vehicle at Central Administration building 
and to fully comply with vehicle log submissions.  

The Tollway gave the General Manager a written disciplinary notice and will require additional 
management training for failing to adequately supervise Andree and Manager B. 

 






































































